
 Fire District #4 Auxiliary 

May 10, 2023 Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Vice-President Janet Mobley with the flag salute.  In attendance 

were; Linda Byerley, Scott Byerley, Rocky Eastman, Dean Farrens, Brooks Graves, Richard Gray, Ray Jacobs, 

Jerri Maiuri, Debbie Mobley, Janet Mobley, Paula Partlow and Megan Waite. 

• Secretaries Report 

The minutes of the April 12, 2023 meeting stand approved with no changes or corrections with a motion from 

Linda, seconded by Ray and carried.  There has been no correspondence.   

• Treasurers Report 

The treasurer's report was given by Chief Eastman as follows; $6,396.23 in the checking account, moved 

$4,000.00 to savings making the total in savings $20,142.75.  Total both accounts, $22,538.98.   

• Old Business 

Radio Tower maintenance will be scheduled soon.  Brookes will take the lead on this and will notify Brian Jones 

and Roy Holman for a date.   

• New Business 

Chief Eastman announced Carole and Ron Alexander have resigned from the Auxiliary.  After a brief discussion 

and unanimous vote, it was decided that Janet Mobley will be President, Brooks Graves will be Vice-President, 

Debbie Mobley will remain Secretary and will also be Treasurer with Linda Byerley’s help.  Also discussed, with 

a motion from Ray, for the board members; Janet Mobley, Debbie Mobley and Linda Byerley meet at Banner 

Bank to be added on the accounts and authorized signers for writing checks.  In addition; past president, Jenny 

Mayberry and past treasurer, Carole Alexander be removed as authorized on these accounts.  Seconded by 

Brooks and carried.  A date and time will be set to meet at the bank before the next meeting.   

National Night Out has been scheduled for August 2, 2023.  District #4 “Little Chief” has been selected.  Ray is 

asking if we need to purchase anything for the event.  Last year we had coloring books, fire truck punch outs 

and lollie pops.  Megan will check to see if we have enough supplies and will order if needed.   

• Chiefs Report 

Chief Eastman is asking members to keep in mind event dates coming up.  Walla Walla County Fair and the 

Banquet are scheduled.   

July 21st Fire department members will attend the Walla Walla Sweets baseball game,  This is being funded by 

the Lynch donation.  The accommodations will hold up to 100 members and their family.  After all RSVP’s have 

come in, if there are still spots available, members of the Auxiliary will be invited.   

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. 

• The next meeting will be on June 14, 2023 at 6:00 PM.   

• Submitted by Debbie Mobley, Auxiliary Secretary 

 


